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ONW Advisory Committee: 

Now accepting applications 

The Office of Nursing Workforce is seeking 

qualified Mississippian applicants for its volunteer 

Advisory Board Committee. The Committee shall 

advise and assist the Office of Nursing Workforce 

in promoting a culture of health for the citizens of 

Mississippi by giving professional guidance, 

counsel, or advice on how ONW can advance 

nursing education, practice, and workforce 

development. Qualified applicants of interest are 

individuals who are health care professionals, 

health agency administrators, nursing educators, 

consumer representatives, and other appropriate 

professionals who can provide technical advice to 

the Office of Nursing Workforce, 

https://www.msbn.ms.gov/onw/sites/onw_msbn/file

s/FY2025%20Advisory%20Board%20Nominee%2

0Application.pdf 
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I am thrilled to extend my warmest greetings as we proudly unveil the 

debut edition of our new initiative, The ONW Newsletter. This newsletter 

aims to serve as a valuable resource, fostering communication, 

collaboration, and continuous learning within our esteemed nursing 

workforce. 

In this inaugural edition, we embark on a journey to illuminate the 

remarkable achievements, insights, and advancements within our dynamic 

nursing community. As the cornerstone of our healthcare ecosystem, 

nurses play a pivotal role in shaping the future of patient care, and The 

ONW Newsletter is designed to celebrate and champion their 

contributions. 

We believe that The ONW Newsletter will not only serve as a platform for 

sharing knowledge and experiences but also as a catalyst for fostering a 

sense of community and unity among our dedicated nursing workforce. 

We encourage you to dive into the enriching content of this inaugural 

edition and invite your feedback, suggestions, and contributions for future 

editions. Together, we can strengthen the bonds that define our nursing 

community and empower each other to provide exceptional care to those 

we serve. 

Thank you for your commitment to excellence in nursing, and we look 

forward to embarking on this exciting journey with you through the pages 

of The ONW Newsletter.  
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MNF ask that  
you consider contributing to the fund to honor Marcia’s long-standing 

history of putting others above self. 
 

 

Gifts accepted by the Mississippi Nurses Foundation to support 
the Marcia Rachel Endowment Fund are tax-deductible. 

To find out more about how you can support this campaign, or for more information about eligibility to 
receive the Dr. Marcia Rachel Excellence in Leadership Award, please contact the Mississippi Nurses Foundation at 

foundation@msnurses.org. 

*The Mississippi Nurses Foundation is a 501(c)3 charitable organization that raises, accepts, and 

disburses charitable donations to promote professional nursing and better health in Mississippi. 

 
In celebration of what would have been her 69th birthday, on December 
8th, 2023, the Mississippi Nurses Foundation announced the 
establishment of the Dr. Marcia Rachel Excellence in Leadership 
Endowment Fund. Created in memory of Dr. Marcia Rachel, this fund will 
support scholarship opportunities for nursing students in Mississippi.  

An initial gift from a group of generous donors and dear friends of Marcia, 
will provide up to $20,000 in matching funds to support the fundraising 
goal of $70,000. We hope that this will encourage family, friends, and 
colleagues of Marcia to support this long-term investment that will have a 
significant impact on the education and professional growth of our state’s 
future nursing workforce.   

Dr. Marcia Rachel began her distinguished career as a staff nurse. She 
quickly rose to leadership positions in numerous areas of nursing. After 
graduating from Mississippi College School of Nursing in 1976, Marcia 
received a Master’s Degree in mental health nursing at the University of 
Southern Mississippi in 1978 and a doctorate in higher education and 
student personnel from the University of Mississippi in 1989.  

Marcia served as the Executive Director of the Mississippi Board of 
Nursing from 1993 – 2002. She influenced many nursing students as a 
nursing instructor at Mississippi College, the University of Southern 
Mississippi, William Carey University, Pearl River Community College, and 
the University of Mississippi Medical Center, where she ended her 
outstanding nursing career as the Associate Dean of Academic Programs 
at the School of Nursing.  

 

 

Mississippi 

Nurses 

Foundation 

Announces 

Marcia Rachel 

Endowment 

Fund 

mailto:foundation@msnurses.org


 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During summer 2023, a total of 517 nursing students were employed in our hospitals, participating in the annual externship 

program. This successful program has been in operation for many years, allowing future healthcare professionals to gain 

bedside experience and provide care to patients under the supervision of a veteran nurse. The program guidelines and skills 

checklist are scrutinized to ensure guidelines are met. Many of these externs return to the same hospital for full-time 

employment after graduation.  

  

A total of 38 hospitals partnered with 20 schools of nursing, making the 2023 program the largest group of participants to date.   

 

 The Mississippi Center For Quality and 

Workforce, under the leadership of the MHA 

Health, Research and Educational Foundation, 

Inc., would like to report the following 

successes recently coordinated through our 

office. 

The Externship Committee met and then presented an Orientation Program. The 24-externship program has now 

completed the application phase. Hospitals are currently interviewing for summer hiring placement through their 

clinical affiliated SON partners. A total of 52 hospitals and 22 schools of nursing are participating in the program 

during the summer 2024. For more information, contact Robin Powell, Project Manager for the MS Center for Quality 

and Workforce at rpowell@mhanet.org. You can learn more about this important career building tool at our webpage: 

https://mhanet.org/Online/MCQW/Workforce.aspx 

 

. 
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William Carey University School of Nursing 

introduced a hybrid version of their LPN 

Advanced Placement BSN program, making it 

easier for Licensed Practical Nurses (LPNs) 

across Mississippi to become Registered Nurses 

(RN) while continuing to work. The hybrid 

program allows students to participate in theory 

classes taught using synchronous and 

asynchronous lectures and assignments, while 

clinical experiences are offered in various 

locations across the state based on enrollment 

and include simulations and in-person patient 

care. The inaugural cohort began the nursing 

program in the Fall 2023 term; and a second 

cohort just started the program with the 

beginning of WCU’s spring term in February. 

 

WCU has launched a similar 2nd Degree Hybrid 

BSN program for people who earned a 

bachelor's degree in another field.  The 

inaugural cohort of this program will begin in 

Fall 2024. 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 



  



 

 

 
 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

             

                                                                                                                                                                      
MGCCC and Singing River Health System forge historic partnership for Mississippi’s Inaugural LPN 

Apprenticeship Program 

 

In a groundbreaking collaboration, Mississippi Gulf Coast Community College and Singing River Health System 

joined forces in May 2022 to introduce the state's inaugural Licensed Practical Nursing (LPN) apprenticeship 

program.  

 

During the 16-month program, apprentices engage in both theoretical and laboratory requirements at MGCCC’s 

Bryant Center on Mondays and Wednesdays. The academic foundation is complemented with mentored on-the-job 

learning clinical sessions, paving the way for the NCLEX-PN® licensure exam upon completion. Apprentices in this 

pioneering program are employed at and carefully selected by Singing River Health System and are expected to 

seamlessly transition to working within the nursing health system post-program completion. 

 

Dr. Joan Hendrix, Associate Vice President of the School of Nursing and Health Professions, highlighted the 

importance of this initiative, stating, "The health care labor issue isn’t due to a lack of interest in the profession. It’s 

overwhelmingly due to personal barriers that prevent interested individuals from obtaining the training and 

certification required to complete a health care career offered in a more traditional fashion. Registered apprenticeships 

help eliminate these barriers by providing opportunities for participants to earn while they learn. Although not 

commonly acted upon in health care, particularly in nursing, we believe it’s the right time, and others will quickly 

follow this model.” 

 

This program, the first-ever LPN apprenticeship initiative in the state of Mississippi, serves as a model for conducting 

high-quality health care apprenticeships. The partnership not only addresses the need for clinical hands-on training but 

also empowers future LPNs by enabling them to work in the field concurrently, all while receiving compensation for 

their educational work. 

 

Dr. Mary Graham, President of MGCCC, expressed her enthusiasm, saying, "We are excited about the incredible 

opportunities that the Mississippi Department of Economic Development and the Mississippi Apprenticeship Program 

are providing to individuals in our area. Not only does this program allow current Singing River Health System 

employees benefits of training, but other pre-approved individuals can also work to advance their careers or start a 

new career." 

 

The Mississippi Apprenticeship Program, a collaborative effort of the Mississippi Community College Board, the 

Mississippi Department of Employment Security, and the Mississippi Development Authority, is funded by the 

Department of Labor’s Apprenticeship USA Initiative 

 

 
 

 



 

 

              

 

  

 
 

 
NADDI of Mississippi State Training Conference 

Brandon Civic Center 

1000 Municipal Drive 

Brandon, Mississippi 39042 

Wednesday, April 17, 2024 

7:30 am 

Additional Information: https://www.naddi.org/events/april-17-2024-mississippi-chapter-conference/ 

 
 

                  
 

   April 10, 2024 – April 11, 2024 
        Register Today: https://mslpn.org/convention/ 

 

 

https://www.naddi.org/events/april-17-2024-mississippi-chapter-conference/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/mslpn.org/convention/__;!!Dhw9WWooB8bE!pwmx0KQQav7x2p2iB0aWzdFIFt3W0QJWvaVgU7xYZcCo8AVxiAxpGpWxd_HZkzmh_OuXYSS0L4kGy_1h4K_0PB1h$
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Finding An Agent That’s Right For You 

Nurses are the heartbeat of healthcare. Their dedication, compassion, and tireless commitment to 

patient care make an immeasurable impact on the well-being of individuals and the effectiveness 

of healthcare delivery. They are the frontline heroes who provide comfort, support, and healing 

during times of vulnerability. 

 

Nurses not only administer treatments and medications but also serve as advocates, educators, and 

empathetic listeners. Their holistic approach to patient care ensures not just physical well-being 

but addresses the emotional and mental aspects of health, fostering a more comprehensive healing 

process. 

 

Let us continue to support and uplift our nursing community, recognizing their crucial role in 

maintaining the health and vitality of our society. 

 

Thank you to all the nurses for your exceptional work and for being the backbone of healthcare. 
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thoughts... final 

 

If you are interested in sharing your news, articles, or updates for the upcoming newsletter, please send your information to: 

switty@msbn.ms.gov. 

 

We appreciate your contributions and look forward to featuring your content in the newsletter. 

 

Include details such as: 

1. Article/Content Submission: Attach your article or content contribution for the newsletter.  

2. Contact Information: Include your preferred contact information (email and/or phone number) in case there are 

questions or additional details needed. 

3. Media Attachments: If applicable, attach any images, graphics, or other media files relevant to your contribution. 

 

mailto:switty@msbn.ms.gov

